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CLOSURE OF REGISTER OF MEMBERS 
 

This notice is made pursuant to section 99 of the Companies Ordinance (Chapter 32 of Laws of 
Hong Kong). 
 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of Techtronic Industries Company Limited (the “Company”) 
is pleased to announce that for the determination of entitlement to an interim dividend of HK3.75 
cents per share for the six months ended 30 June 2010 as mentioned in the Company’s interim 
results announcement dated 19 August 2010, the Register of Members of the Company will be 
closed from Thursday, 16 September 2010 to Friday, 17 September 2010 (both days inclusive), 
during which period no requests for the transfer of shares will be accepted. 
 
In order to qualify for the interim dividend, all transfers of shares accompanied by the relevant 
share certificates and transfer forms must be lodged with the Company’s Registrars, Tricor 
Secretaries Limited, at 26/F., Tesbury Centre, 28 Queen’s Road East, Hong Kong not later than 
4:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 15 September 2010. 
 
 

        By Order of the Board 
  Techtronic Industries Company Limited 

      Frank Chi Chung Chan 
          Company Secretary 
 

Hong Kong, 24 August 2010 
 
As at the date of this announcement, the Board of the Company comprises six Group Executive Directors, 
namely, Mr. Horst Julius Pudwill (Chairman), Dr. Roy Chi Ping Chung JP (Vice Chairman), Mr. Joseph 
Galli Jr. (Chief Executive Officer), Mr. Patrick Kin Wah Chan, Mr. Frank Chi Chung Chan and Mr. 
Stephan Horst Pudwill, one Non-Executive Director, namely, Mr. Vincent Ting Kau Cheung and four 
Independent Non-Executive Directors, namely, Mr. Joel Arthur Schleicher, Mr. Christopher Patrick 
Langley OBE, Mr. Manfred Kuhlmann and Mr. Peter David Sullivan.  
 
“Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the South China Morning 
Post.” 


